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October  2014  Newsletter 
This week is the final week of Term 1 and I am pleased to report it has been a very busy, rewarding and satisfying period for the school.
Church and Community

We commenced our term with Father Chromy celebrating Mass in the Gym and we were joined by a significant number of parents, grandparents and friends of the school.  Last Thursday Father Ness celebrated Mass with us and we dedicated this mass to praying for Peace on the feast of St Theresa, Patron of the Missions.  P3 will celebrate First Reconciliation in St Leonard’s next March on Tuesday 24th and P4 will join St Bride’s parish to celebrate their First Holy Communion on Saturday 30th May.  A meeting regarding both Sacraments will be held on Monday 26th January 2015 in the School.  Both parishes will be inviting children preparing for the Sacraments to attend the children’s liturgy (details to follow.)
Pupils and Staff

Eco Schools 

I am pleased to announce that we have been awarded our second Green Flag this month and wish to thank pupils for their dedication and teachers for their motivation regarding eco issues.  In particular I wish to thank Ms Rossi for preparing the detailed award bid and her continued effort on all eco matters.

JRSO
Emma, Adam and Matthew from P7 attended an open day at Chaterhault Country Park where they were instructed on their role as Junior Road Safety Officers.  They will continue to keep us all informed via competitions and notices on road safety issues throughout the seasons.  Excellent ambassadors for the school.

School Captains and Buddies
Our P7 pupils have risen to the challenge and taken on duties and responsibilities within the school, in particular, they have demonstrated a mature attitude and a very positive example to others.  They have helped and guided the P1 pupils in the lunch hall and created a very welcoming atmosphere as they share their time and assist at the table and in the garden.

Work Experience
P1 and P3 were hosts to St Andrew’s and St Bride’s senior pupils for work experience and the girls were a credit to their high school.

P4 and P5 have also been host to Mrs McCall P5 and Mr Swale P4 during that recent observations, both Post Graduate Students will be returning in November for 6 weeks.  We also have students in our Nursery.
Out and About
P7 have been to the Crucial Crew Experience focusing on life skills and awareness of social and environmental dangers.  Followed by a visit to the Scottish Parliament in Edinburgh and the Science Centre in Glasgow.  This week they will be attending the East Kilbride Cinema for an introduction to classical music arranged by the BBC.  I would also like to take this opportunity to thank parent helpers who escorted the children to these events.

P5 will also be out this week at the Science Centre to round off their Space Topic with a visit to the Imax cinema for a journey into space.  The class prepared an excellent assembly last week delivering the message “I am likeable” and managed to incorporate a space theme.  Very clever.
P6 have completed 8 weeks of their 12 week swimming programme.

Primaries 4 to 7 have enjoyed 5 weekly sessions of handball training and the opportunity to join the local handball team at the John Wright Sports Centre.  Coach Michael Lavery has been very impressed by the enthusiasm and skill our pupils have demonstrated.  He has been supported by Christopher Mowat, a former pupil and Senior Pupil of St Andrew’s and St Bride’s.
Primary 1 Parents have had the opportunity to attend a workshop in Mathematics and another in literacy focusing on how their children will be learning 

Clubs

Guitar - The guitar club continues to thrive as Shane and Isabella joined Mr Blair and Mr Swale to provide the music at our mass last week.  Well done.

Athletics – Our senior pupils have attended one event at the John Wright Sports Centre and are due to represent the school at the Scottish Road Relay Championships on Saturday 25th October in Grangemouth.  Our Coach this year is Mrs Kirwan and she is ably assisted by two former pupils and excellent athletes, Luke Kirwan and Aidan Gilbride.

Football – Mr Mcginlay and the P7 boys team enjoyed their first tournament last week at the K-Park Fives.

Netball – Ms Waters will be at the Stewartfeild Barn with our P7 girls Team on Thursday.  P6 girls will be joining training from 9th October.  I would like to thank everyone involved in the extra circular activities and the children who support them, including parents who require to make the return journeys to collect the pupils after 4pm. We all endeavour to have the children for collection as soon after 4pm as possible.
Choir – After the holidays Mrs Herd and Mrs McCabe would like to commence a choir group in preparation for Christmas activities.  This group will be open to P5 to P7 pupils.

European “Move On” week

European “Move On” week was a great success.  We danced on Tuesday, stepped on Wednesday, walked on Thursday in spite of the rain and had a super “wheels” event on Friday pm.  Sponsorship donation so far reached £615.  The family event on Friday morning was very well attended.  The ultimate health message of keeping fit and active was very evident last week and there was an equal amount of smiling.  The teas and home baking were well received and our thanks to the S.H.A.P.E.S committee for their contribution to the day.
S.H.A.P.E.S

The S.H.A.P.E.S AGM earlier in the month elected a new committee as follows:
Chairperson 
Nadia Drennan

Vice Chair 
Cecilia Muldoon

Secretary  
Linda Mulvey / Tracey Howarth

Treasurer 
David Finan 

Mrs Evans our former chair has worked tirelessly for the school as the chair person for 3 years on your behalf, I wish to thank her most sincerely for the contribution she has made and the many hours she has dedicated to our children.

There will be a Halloween disco organised by the P.A. on Wednesday 25th October details will follow from the organisation.  I would ask if you can spare some time to support the invaluable work they do on behalf of all our children.
Garden
Thank you to the small group of parents who have re vamped our front garden by painting the hut, benches and tubs.  The garden is so bright.

The nursery garden is also looking good, however once again has been plagued by local vandals.

Adaptations
Some adaptations will take place soon to our nursery accommodation to include facilities for 2-3 year old children who meet the criteria for a placement.
Thank you to the parents who remain at the fenced area towards the back of the yard in the mornings, could I ask that everyone remain behind the cycle lines to encourage the independence of all children.  If you have a message to give to a teacher or myself please come around to the office.  Teachers primary responsibility is to the welfare of all their children and this can be compromised by their attention being elsewhere.

Holiday reminder
The school will close on Friday 10th October at 3pm and reopen on Monday 2oth October at 8.55am.

Yours sincerely

P Stewart

Head Teacher
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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[image: image4.wmf]
Signature:



  
Parent of:






�





� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








Comments box:

















[image: image5.emf] 

High Common Road St.Leonards East Kilbride   FILLIN "School Address Line2" \* MERGEFORMAT    FILLIN "Town" \* MERGEFORMAT   G74 2AX  Telephone 013552 32066   Facsimile   01355 579946
e.mail: st-hilarys-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk


_1044946244.doc
[image: image1.png]






